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Early Spring?? as of now it looks like we will be blessed with an unusually early end to the 
winter that never was! Hopefully, this will allow members to access the ranges earlier than 
normal and for our programs to get a good start to the outdoor shooting season. To get the 
ranges ready for every one's enjoyment it takes many hours of volunteer work. To that end we 
will be having work bees starting in April and we would appreciate all the help we can get. As 
the saying goes, Many hands make light work!
SPRING WORK BEES!! MARK THESE DAYS ON YOUR CALENDAR!!
TUESDAY APRIL 24 --5:00 PM OR EARLIER (RAIN DATE—MAY 1ST)
Bring yard tools, wheelbarrows, & leaf blowers, etc. We will have food for all to share when 
the work is done. 
If you can not come on that day and wish to help out there is a need for persons to sign up for 
turns on the riding mowers throughout the summer months. We have two riding mowers and a 
weed trimmer. 
Mowing will be around the Club House, Shotgun area, Pistol and Rifle areas.
The remaining areas will be cut by Gary Macy.
Contact Bruce at 1-231-775-9330 or
Bob at 1-231-920-9920 for more information.
OUTDOOR PISTOL IS BACK!
President Bob Hansen is organizing an outdoor Pistol program open to all who are interested. 
The info is below and Bob has several club members that are ready to help. 
PRACTICAL PISTOL SHOOT. 1 st Sunday in May thru October.
Setup, 12:15 PM, Registration 12:45 PM, Shoot 1:00 PM.
We will be following IDPA modified guidelines. No Classifier requirements.
If you plan on participating, contact Bob Hansen
@ k8rwd@charter.net or 1-231-920-9920.
STILL NEED A SHOTGUN PROGRAM DIRECTOR
If you are interested please contact Bob Hansen @ k8rwd@charter.net or 1-231-920-9920. 
JUNIOR 22 PROGRAM 
So far it has been a great year with 12-16 youth regularly attending and earning their 
marksmanship medals. This year 2 lucky participants will earn a free trip to MUCC Youth 
Camp, sponsored by our club. The last night of shooting will be April 16th with the Awards 



Picnic on April 23rd.
Indoor Adult 22/Air Rifle
The “senior” 22/Air Rifle Saturday practices are doing well with their regular group of shooters 
getting ready for the outdoor rifle ranges this summer. Program will end on April 14th.
Adult Indoor Handgun
A fantastic year with full turnouts many nights, it has been great to see many new faces along 
with the familiar ones. Last night of shooting will be April 17th.
Outdoor Rifle Programs (CMP & NRA)
If the weather holds out these program practices should commence in Early May. For CMP 
contact Vern Kolarik at 231-775-6022. For NRA contact Bob Lorenz at 231-885-2957
CPL Classes
Wayne Mulder is still taking names for a couple more classes to be held this spring, call him at 
231-775-9525 to get on the list for the next class.
MUCC NEWS
This is the 75th Anniversary for the nations largest statewide conservation organization. 75 
years ago a group of concerned sportsmen and conservationists gathered to form a grassroots 
organization to protect sports persons rights against what they saw as the legislatures take over 
of game laws in Michigan. The Michigan United Conservation Clubs has seen it's share of ups 
and downs but has always been true to the founding principals of protecting the citizens right 
to hunt, fish, trap, and bear arms in our state and nationally. Today with a dedicated staff in 
Lansing, Volunteer Board of Directors, and countless club and individual members, MUCC is 
still protecting YOUR rights to enjoy the outdoors. 
Bruce & Jane Finnerty still have $5.00 raffle tickets available on the 75th Anniversary Gun and 
Bow. Contact us by phone or email and we will see that you have an opportunity to purchase 
tickets. The gun is a one of one Ruger No.1 falling block, one of a kind stainless steel action 
and barrel with hand-selected figured walnut stock and forend. Classic .257 Roberts. The Bow 
is a custom made Long Bow by Raisin River Bow Co. Both have the 75th Anniversary logo. 
Drawing will be June 22 at MUCC Annual Convention in Lansing.
CLUB SWAP MEET?
At the March Club Meeting there was some discussion of organizing a sporting goods only 
swap meet at the club this fall after the shooting programs are over. We would like to know 
if there is enough interest among members to hold such an event. If you are interested in 
participating in a sporting goods only swap meet, please contact Jane Finnerty at 231-775-9330 
or email at  jbfinnerty08@gmail.com
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